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Kay Cee Hodson and Sandy Brooks Retiring

Along with Judge Nail, both Kay Cee Hodson, Judge Nail's law
clerk, and Sandy Brooks, his judicial assistant, are retiring this
Friday, January 13, after over 32 and 17 years, respectively, of
exceptional service to the federal judiciary.  Chambers and the
Clerk's office thank Kay Cee and Sandy for their outstanding
work and friendship and wish them the best as they begin their
next adventures.

Nationwide Filings Lowest in 37 Years

According to figures recently released by Epiq, 378,326
bankruptcy cases were filed in the United States in 2022, the
lowest number of nationwide bankruptcies since 1986 and a six
percent decrease from 2021.  South Dakota bankruptcy filings
declined by eight percent in 2022, though more chapter 12 and
chapter 13 cases were filed in this state last year than in 2021.
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